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1. Overall Description:

CT1 thanks LS from SA2 regarding “Video Domain Selection” within REL10 time frame.
CT1 would like to mention the outcome of the discussion on this issue;

Question from SA2

SA2 would kindly ask CT1 to investigate, and if possible, provide more efficient means (in both Alternatives) to support the migration scenarios described above in Rel 10 time frame and respond to SA2 with their response to this request. 
Answer
CT1 agreed “Alternative 3” as attached C1-113036 where MME includes “IMS video over PS session” capability in Attach Accept/TAU Accept message and UE can choose appropriate domain for Video call. This is very similar way we already have for Voice Domain Selection from REL8 specification (in this case “IMS voice over PS session” capability is included in Attach Accept/TAU Accept message and UE can perform Domain Selection for Voice).
By doing this, Video Domain Selection is up to upper layer decision (neither in NAS layer nor in IMS layer).  This means it is all up to SA2 decision in which case SA2 try to cover within REL10.
(e.g. If SA2 try to cover only specific case (e.g. UE can use both IMS and CSFB) within REL10 and expand it in comprehensive way within REL11 time frame, there is no problem from CT1 perspective)
CT1 found that when using “Alternative 1”, there exists the case where this alternative can not cover in roaming case because OMA DM has control only from HPLMN.  About “Alternative 2”, because this alternative create signalling load between UE and NW each time UE initiate Video call and it may cause “signalling load problem” and “delay before UE initiating call setup”, CT1 concluded it is better to choose third option mentioned above.
Note that CT1 does NOT yet agree the CR C1-113037 because CT1 expects impact on TS23.221 when we choose this alternative and planning to discuss this CT1 CR after SA2 has completed necessary changes on TS23.221.

2. Actions:

To SA2
ACTION: 

CT1 kindly asks SA2 to take above into consideration.
3. Date of Next TSG-CT1 Meetings:
3GPPCT1#74       10- 14 October  Hyderabad   
3GPPCT1#75       14- 18 November  San Francisco
